
From: Clark, Charity <Charity.Clark@vermont.gov>  
Sent: Monday, April 27, 2020 7:50 PM 
To: D. S. > 
Subject: Public records request dated 4/25 - VAPA "State of Vermont" 
 
Dear Mr. Shaddy: 
 
I write in response to your public records request, dated April 25, 2020 and received by our office on 
April 27, 2020. I checked the Definitions section of the Vermont Administrative Procedures Act, 3 V.S.A. 
§ 801, available here: https://legislature.vermont.gov/statutes/section/03/025/00801. As you can see, 
although 3 V.S.A. § 801(b)(1) defines “Agency” to include “a State board, commission, department, 
agency, or other entity or officer of State government, other than the Legislature, the courts, the 
Commander in Chief, and the Military Department, authorized by law to make rules or to determine 
contested cases,“ the entity “State of Vermont” is not a defined term in the Vermont Administrative 
Procedures Act. As such, the Attorney General’s Office has no records responsive to your request. 
 
Please let me know if you had something else in mind. 
 
 
Charity R. Clark 
Chief of Staff 
Office of the Attorney General 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, Vermont 05609 
802-828-3171 
 




